## Minister of Seniors Affairs

6<sup>th</sup> Floor 400 University Avenue Toronto ON M7A 2R9 Tel.: (416) 314-9710 Fax: (416) 325-4787 Ministre des Affaires des personnes âgées

6° étage 400, avenue University Toronto ON M7A 2R9 Tél.: (416) 314-9710 Téléc.: (416) 325-4787



May 9, 2017

Ms. Sandra Kitchen
Deputy Clerk
The Corporation of the Town of Kingsville
2021 Division Road North
Kingsville, ON N9Y 2Y9

Dear Ms. Kitchen:

I would like to thank you for proclaiming June as Seniors' Month in your community.

As you know, June 2017 marks the 33rd anniversary of Seniors' Month in Ontario and we are proud to take this opportunity to celebrate the important contributions seniors make to our communities. This year the theme is "Living Your Best Life".

Seniors have given a lifetime toward building the best province in the greatest country in the world. Our government continues to work with seniors, seniors' groups and municipalities to help ensure programs and services are accessible and address seniors' needs. Your acknowledgment of Seniors' Month 2017 is another way we are working together to give seniors the recognition they deserve.

If you will be hosting events in celebration of Seniors' Month, please let us know so that we may post the information on the Calendar of Events on our website, which can be found at www.seniors.gov.on.ca/en/calendar/index.php. Please send details to infoseniors@ontario.ca, including:

- date
- times
- a brief description of the event
- location (including address and city)
- contact information (including name, phone number, email address and website)

Thank you again for your support of Seniors' Month in your community.

Sincerely,

Dipika Damerla

Minister

RECEIVED MAY 1 6 2017